

# COMMUNITY

MONDAY - October 27

11:00 - President/Administrators Board Room

TUESDAY - October 28

12:30 P.M. - Computer User's Committee Meeting, Board Room

WEDNESDAY - October 29

"Faculty Forum" - 10:00 P.M., WGH-FM Dr. Jay Paul, "A Reading of Poetry"

IHURSDAY - October 30

FRIDAY - October 31

Last day for dropping a class or withdrawing from College without penalty of failing grade Happy Hour - 3:00-5:00 P.M.

The Fantasticks - 8:00 P.M.

CC Theatre

SATURDAY - November 1

The Fantasticks - 8:00 P.M. CC Theatre

# OFFICIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

## Smith Library Adds Periodical and Newspaper Subscriptions

The Faculty-Library Coordinators met on October 8th and 22nd to review departmental requests for new periodical subscriptions. Of the 23 requests made, 15 were approved, 7 were rejected, and at the request of one department, one subscription was terminated. In addition, the coordinators endorsed a review of newspapers, which had been prepared by Arlene Kent, Mary Thomas, and Floyd Zula, Smith Library staff members. Eleven additional daily or weekly newspapers will be added to the library to increase local, regional, and world representation in newspaper coverage.

Bette Mosteller, Library Director

## NEWS & GENERAL INFORMATION

#### President's Notes

A ceremony was held in the Campus Center Board Room on Tuesday, October 21, 1980 to celebrate and commemorate on campus the hooding of Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas M. Mathews as the second and third recipients of the Christopher Newport College honorary Doctoral Degrees.

An aerial photograph of the campus, framed and inscribed was also presented to them.

An unexpected gift from the Mathews of \$10,000.00 was given to the College. It will be used as part of the growing Endowment Fund, the interest from which over the years will go to serve worthy College purposes.

We are deeply appreciative of Nick and Mary's interest and support of Christopher Newport College.

President Anderson will be at Winthrop College, Rock Hill, South Carolina October 26-29, 1980 to chair the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools (SACS) accreditation committee which is visiting that campus.

Office of the President

### Happy Hour Schedule

Due to some requests for a Halloween Happy Hour, the Happy Hour scheduled for this week (Oct. 24) will be held next week. The Happy Hour Committee has also scheduled a Thanksgiving Happy Hour for Monday, November 24, at 3:00 P.M. The final Happy Hour of this semester will be Friday, December 5 at 3:00 P.M.

Tim Morgan

The Smith Library hosted a meeting of the Library Directors Committee of the Tidewater Consortium on October 15, 1980 in the Campus Center Board Room. After the meeting the committee members toured the library and attended an informal luncheon.

The Fantasticks will be presented in the Campus Center Theatre at 8:00 P.M. on the following dates:

Friday, October 31 Saturday, November 1 Friday, November 7 Saturday, November 8

For reservations call 599-7088.

Entry or Re-entry to Higher Education

Dean Keith McLoughland along with the Office of Continuing Studies is offering a free session for adults considering college. If you know of potential students please tell them to come.

Gosnold 145 Saturday, November 1 9:00 A.M. to Noon

#### FACULTY/STAFF NEWS

Jay Paul's short story, "The Silent Marriages," appears in the Autumn issue of New England Review.

Larry Sacks presented a paper on chemical bonding at the Chemical Education Biennial Conference in Rochester, New York this summer. In August, he attended the National Meeting of the American Chemical Society in Las Vegas as Counselor for the Hampton Roads Section, ACS, and member of the Committee on Constitution and By-Laws, to which he was recently reappointed by the President of the ACS.

Bruno Koch attended the Virginia Theatre Conference in Richmond October 10 to 12.

On Wednesday, October 29, at 1:00 P.M. Koch will be interviewed on WGH-FM in connection with the upcoming production of The Fantasticks.

On Thursday, October 30, "Good Morning Tidewater" (Channel 13 TV) will present a feature on the CNC Theatre's production of The Fantasticks. The feature will be aired between 9:00 A.M. and 10:00 A.M.

Jennilou Fernsler, Readers' Services Librarian, has been appointed by the Resources and Technical Services Division of the American Library Association to serve as a representative to the Reference and Adult Services Division Interlibrary Loan Committee for 1980-82.

Margaret Stewart, Assistant Library Director for Public Services, was elected to serve on the American Library Association Exhibits Roundtable Board for 1980-82. She also has been appointed by the American Library Association to serve on the Joseph W. Lippincott Award Committee for 1980-81 and by the Virginia Library Association to serve as Chair of the Membership Committee for 1980-82.